

## ZWSLETTER. 29.03.18



Easter Holiday 30.03.2018 - 13.04.2018				
FONS meeting 1.30pm				
Year 5 Cooking at Ormiston Forge				
School Disco				
Year 5 Cooking at Ormiston Forge				
Voting Day - School closed to pupils				
May Day Bank Holiday				
SATs Week				
EYFS Sports Day				
Sports Day				
Mufti Day				
Half Term 28.05.18 - 01.06.18				
World Cup Focus Week				

### SCHOOL Attendance

27.06.18 - 29.06.18 Year 6 Kingswood Residential

RKW	89.13%	4J	93.54%
RH	91.69%	4W	95.51%
1L	92.89%	5C	95.51%
1C	95.41%	4W	95.51%
2W	95.57%	5W	93.58%
2H	94.99%	6M	94.94%
3H	94.45%	6G	95.32%
3RF	95.90%		

SPRING TERM OVERALL ATTENDANCE 94.11%

Dear Parents and Carers,

I can't believe how fast this term has gone. It has simply flown by! We have had some great moments over the last few months. Many of which are mentioned on pages 2 and 3 of this newsletter.

This week I had the privilege of taking our latest set of **Behaviour Champions** out for their reward. They did rock climbing, abseiling, low ropes, high ropes and zip wire! They flung themselves into the activities and I couldn't have been prouder of their attitude and determination.

Can I remind parents that we return to school on Monday 16th April at 8.45am. Pupils may wear the summer uniform of a polo shirt if they wish. Please ensure that the pupils have the correct uniform and return to school with a freshly washed PE kit.

In the summer term we have the Lower School Performance to look forward to, as well as the Year 6 residential, lots of trips and visitors, The Fifa World Cup Focus Week and the dreaded SATs tests in Year 2 and Year 6 and the Phonics Screening Tests in Year 1. So if you can find some time over Easter to do some extra work with your child, it could really make the difference. It would also be great if parents could make sure that all pupils read their school or library books for at least 20 minutes every day.

The Year 6 Easter School begins on Tuesday 3rd April and runs for the rest of that week. Please make sure that your Year 6 children attend if possible.

Our school attendance has slipped below 95% this term for the first time in memory. Please make sure that your child attends school every day, as every day really does count and thank you to those parents whose children have excellent attendance records.

Come on Reception—you can do better !!!

I would like to wish everyone a happy and peaceful Easter break. We look forward to seeing you all again soon for the 'sunny' summer term.! :-)



Always check the school website - www.netherbrook.dudley.sch.uk

Updates available on school life app - https://netherbrook.sch.life/



# NEWSLETTER 29.03.18



Congratulations once again to our football team for winning the Dudley College 7 -A-Side
Championship held on Tuesday 27th March

8 matches were played and they won 6 and drew 2—remaining unbeaten.

Mrs Barfoot and Mr Hanson said that the children's behaviour was exceptional.



Joshua N also won player of the tournament

Thank you to the parents that came along and supported the team.

Well done boys, we are really proud of you all. :-)

### **Decorate** an Egg Competition

**WOW!** We have had so many fantastic entries this year. Our judges took quite a long time to make their decision. Entries were judged and chosen by Mr Paul Harrison Chief *Eggsecutive* Officer of the LLMAT.

### The winners are:

1st Olivia S

2nd Harriet O

3rd Jessica C

#### **Honourable Mentions:**

Jake-Lee M

Libby McD

Scarlett McF

Tyler W







### **Easter Egg Colouring Competition Winners**

Super colouring by the children, the judges had a very hard task to choose the winners!

Evie P Rec Elisha P 4W

Ruby M 1L Robyn K 5W Ellie B 2H Kieran P 6G

Cassie M 3RF



Well Done to everyone for supporting Sport Relief this year. We had an amazing total raised of £1257.55

#### **SEA CHANGERS**

Well done to Caden J and Keira D in Year 6 for raising nearly £100.00 in school through book mark sales. The money they have raised has been sent to Sea Changers—an ocean protection charity. See their thank you at www.sea-changers.org

Well done to both of them. This shows what one or two individuals can achieve when they set their minds to it!!!



Always check the school website - www.netherbrook.dudley.sch.uk

Updates available on school life app - https://netherbrook.sch.life/



## NEWSLETTER 29.03.18

Professor Poopenshtinken's MAGICAL MATHS

### Fantastic news... Magical Maths is coming to Netherbrook Primary School!!

Magical maths is a super fun after school club designed to boost children's confidence and better engage them with maths.

The clubs run for an hour a week after school week beginning
Monday 23rdApril 2018 and will run for 5 weeks. Each week has a different theme
and includes a dressed up character including Professor Poopenshtinken (maths
genius), the Mathemagician, Stately Holmes (the maths detective) and the
Olympic Mathletes!

Parents receive weekly email updates to see what their child has been learning (but you must give your email address to obtain this).

#### Dates and Times of Clubs

KS1 (Years 1 & 2 only) – 3.15pm to 4.15pm <u>on Mondays</u> 23<sup>rd</sup> Apr, 30<sup>th</sup> Apr, 14<sup>th</sup> May, 21<sup>st</sup> May and 4<sup>th</sup> Jun (note Bank Hol 7<sup>th</sup> May)

KS2 (Years 3 to 6) – 3.20pm to 4.20pm on Mondays
23<sup>rd</sup> Apr, 30<sup>th</sup> Apr, 14<sup>th</sup> May, 21<sup>st</sup> May and 4<sup>th</sup> Jun (note Bank Hol 7<sup>th</sup> May)

Please ensure you register your child to the correct year group.

For more information and to sign up, visit www.magicalmathsclub.com
Or call
0121 392 7475

Cost is £34 for the 5 sessions. The are limited places so sign up quick!

